

- 6/11/93 Spoke w/Gary Nichols, brother in law of Tom English (881-5790), and brother to Naomi. He is a general contractor and electrical engineer. Can he write the wp? He thinks the pipe leaked, not the USTs. If they remove the soil around MW2, and soil under bldg is still hot, they may never get ND on MW2.
- 6/14/93 spoke w/RS. They may do exploratory SBs first, and/or remove wo UST, then overex. Did QM in April and got similar results. If MW2 gets destroyed during overex, they may replace it behind the bldg. Owcarz did recent inspection; found unlabelled drums: 2 of contam water, 2 of contam soil, 2 clean soil, and 2 half full of potentially contam water.
- 6/23/93 Spoke w/GN, he wants a 30-day extension letter, bringing the new due date to 7/31/93. Wants to remove wo UST. He's applying for Haz license w/State Contractor's board. Wants to spread water onsite and let it evaporate. Otherwise, consultant wants \$900 to dispose of 2 drums of water. Letter to Gary Nickles, enclosing ULR form, and giving him state ID #.
- 6/29/93 Letter from NEnglish. Says that Tom sold the property to Hooshi Ghassemi in Jan 92. Wants a 60-day extension to wp. *to 9-31-93?*
- 6/29/93 First QR by Questa. GW sampled 4/22/93 flowed NNE and had up to 136,300 ppb TPHg and up to 9,900 ppb benzene (MW2). MW2 had significantly higher GWs than MW1 or 3. This may be due to gw mounding. The gradients have been unrealistically high: 9-10%.
- 7/6/93 Spoke w/Gary Nickles. He requested they discontinue QM in July. I gave OK. GW may be mounding in MW2 due to gw inflow in tank pit backfill. We'll hold off monthly DTW til QM resumes, since we have a consistent gw flow direction.
- 7/6/93 Wrote letter to RP, allowing wp extension to 8/31/93. Allows discontinuation of QS due to the imminent soil remediation.
- 9/27/93 RS says 5 drums are HW, and other 4 are non-HW. Reviewed 8/30/93 letter from G. Nickles, requesting another wp extension, this time 180-days! No mention of overex of soil.
- 9/27/93 Wrote letter to RP, denying request for 180-day extension. Requests wp by 11/11/93, thus giving another 45 days. The wp is to include not only soil overex, but doc. of removal of the 9 or 10 drums onsite.

- 10/14/92 AlCo wrote letter to RP, requesting implementation of wp by 11/14/92. Letter sent certified; was received.
- 11/19/92 JE spoke w/Randy Smith of Questa Engineering. Hooshi wants to buy property. Wants to drill wells in early Dec.
- 12/16/92 Transmittal from R. Smith of Questa, including H&S plan for wells to be drilled in Jan 93.
- 2/4/93 Mess. fm R. Smith: 3 wells drilled on 1/7/93. Report to us by end Feb 93.
- 3/11/93 JE spoke w/R. Smith. Report to us by 3/19. GW flow does not follow topography bec heavy clays onsite and retaining wall behind station. GW flows N, and gradient is 11%! Big hits in MW2: 149,000 ppb TPH-g.
- 4/1/93 AlCo wrote letter to RP requesting MW installation/gw sampling report by 4/15/93.
- 4/8/93 Received April 1993 Report for a "Hydrologic Invest. for an Unauthorized Release of Petroleum Constituents," by Questa. The SB for MW2 had 1460 ppm TPHg and 0.849 benzene at 10'bgs (ratio seems off). All 3 MWs had hits: up to 149,000 ppb TPHg and 21,700 ppb benzene! They proposed further ex near MW2, and think they won't have to destroy MW2 in so doing. They can put a 4" casing over it once it's exposed to protect it.
- 4/16/93 Checked general files: wo tank tested tight on 7/14/90. It's pumped out 3X yr by Waste Oil Recovery Co, as per a 4/29/92 inspection by Ron Owcarz. Spoke w/RSmith. The retaining wall is 7-8'bgs on W end, and 3-9'bgs on E end of prop. boundary. The wall may not have an effect on gw flow after all bec. depth to gw is 13'bgs.
- 4/16/93 Letter to RP requesting wp for soil ex. by 5/31/93
- 4/21/93 Mess. fm Naomi English. She was upset and didn't understand my 4/16 letter. Spoke w/RSmith. He spoke w/her prior to her calling me. She was very upset w/him. He told her about SB2004 funding. She didn't understand it and didn't want to understand it. She was a claims adjuster.
- 5/10/93 Letter fm Questa. Tom English has died. They want 30-day extension to wp. Spoke w/RS. I gave him my OK

(to 6-31-93)